THE PRESENTATION AND GROUP DISCUSSION

Each Presentation will be followed by a Group Discussion on the topic of your Presentation. Your role in the Group Discussion is to introduce, facilitate and summarise the discussion.

You will need to bear in mind that the topic you choose for the Presentation will be the same as for the Group Discussion. This means that the topic should lend itself readily to and be suitable for both the Presentation and a Group Discussion.

The topic should be an aspect of one of the nine Criteria for Selection, chosen by you and reflecting your experience or interests and about which you are knowledgeable and enthusiastic. This gives you wide scope for choice.

The Presentation

Aim of the Presentation

The Presentation is intended to help Advisers in assessing your ability to express yourselves clearly in spoken form. 
Your task is to make a spoken presentation of up to five minutes on a topic related to any one of the nine Criteria for Selection (which can be found in at the end of this document). The audience for the Presentation is the group of candidates and the Advisers who make up the Panel.

What are the guidelines for the Presentation?

· The term Presentation should not be interpreted as a requirement for an enormously polished production. You are being asked to talk for up to five minutes on a topic that interests you and which arises from one of the Criteria for Selection.

· The Presentation should not be an academic treatise, but rather an example of interesting and lively spoken communication, often drawing upon your experience.

· You are free to handle your chosen topic in whatever way you choose, within the parameters of time and content already given.

· A flip chart and pens will be available if you want. These may be used for images that illustrate the Presentation, but not to display notes of what is being said. You may bring other visual aids with you but, for practical reasons, electronic aids cannot be used.

· You may use visual aids, but there is no requirement to do so and their use or otherwise will not automatically confer advantage or disadvantage.

· You will be able to make use of notes.

· You should not provide any handouts to support the Presentation.

· If you are disabled, appropriate provision and support will be made.

· Your Presentation will be timed and must not take longer than five minutes. You will be asked to stop after five minutes if you overrun.

· You should not applaud after each Presentation.

· It is not appropriate in this exercise to pray aloud before you speak (as might be your practice in giving a short talk in a worship context).

· After your Presentation, you lead into and facilitate discussion arising from the topic of your Presentation.

Assessment of the Presentation

The Presentation is intended to help Advisers to arrive at an assessment of your spoken communication skills and your understanding of aspects of the Criterion to which your is related.

The Advisers will not expect you to demonstrate all the skills of polished public speakers. However, they will be looking for potential of the public speaking skills needed by ministers.
Group Discussion

Aim of the Group Discussion

The Group Discussion is intended to help Advisers in assessing your group work skills. They will pay particular attention to:

· How you introduce, facilitate and summarise a discussion on the topic of your Presentation.

· How you participate and interact as a group member during the discussion of topics arising from other Presentations.

What will I have to do?

Immediately after your Presentation, you will facilitate a Group Discussion of no more than 10 minutes arising from issues raised by your Presentation. 

While preparing your Presentation, you should decide how you will make the transition from Presentation to Group Discussion. Thought should be given to how to introduce and lead in to the discussion and what possible issues could arise from the content of your Presentation.

When two minutes of your time remain, and you will have two minutes to summarise the discussion. The summary should be a reflection of the discussion which has taken place in the group and not merely a reiteration of your own point of view.

Assessment of the Group Discussion

The Group Discussion is intended to help Advisers to arrive at an assessment of your group work skills. In particular, they will look for the following:

As chair:

· An ability to introduce the topic, facilitate discussion; to draw other group members into the discussion and to move the discussion on.

· An ability to summarise the discussion accurately and evenhandedly.

As a group member:

· An ability to make clear, articulate contributions; to link your faith with the topics under discussion.

· An ability to listen to others, taking their ideas on board; to behave with sensitivity to other group members, but to have the courage to challenge the views of others appropriately.
